

Newsletter 4

27th Sept 2019

Dear Parents and Children,

We proudly joined in with the <u>World's Biggest Coffee Morning/Breakfast today.</u> Thank you to those who joined us for a family breakfast. Your donations have raised over £210.00 for this amazing charity. Thanks to Mrs Ashley-Binge and Mrs Nixon for organising this community event.







The vicar from St Marys Church in Osterley delivered our <u>Harvest Assembly</u> today. Thanks to everyone who sent in an item of food to share and also to those who nominated a worthy recipient of a food parcel in our community. All other donations will be gratefully received by the local food bank. A huge thank you for your kind donations.



Year 5 children will be arriving back from <u>Sayers Croft in Surrey</u> today following their residential school journey this week. They have had an amazing time and we are very proud of how well they engaged with all the new and challenging activities there. A big thank you to Mrs Chohan, Mrs Kibblewhite and Mrs Brown for accompanying them.

<u>Safeguarding Matters</u> - we wish to share some information with you to help guide your children's use of the Internet. <u>Age restrictions</u>: some online activities have age restrictions because they include content which is not appropriate for children under a specific age. It is important to help your children to understand why age restrictions are in place. It is also important to know that the age of digital consent is 13 years old. This is the minimum age at which young people can agree to share information and sign up to social media without parental consent. Do you know the age restrictions for the apps your children are using? For your interest, Instagram – 13yrs, Tik Tok – 13yrs, WhatsApp – 16yrs, Fortnite – 12yrs, Pokémon Go – 13yrs. You can find out more at: https://www.net-aware.org.uk/networks/

<u>Year 3</u> started <u>whole class recorder lessons</u> this week, delivered by a specialist teacher from Hounslow Music Service. Good luck children, we hope to hear you play in assembly soon!

<u>Year 4</u> has made a great start on their school <u>swimming lessons</u> at Heston Pool on Tuesdays. Well done everyone for putting in your best effort. Keep up the good work.



<u>Please continue to read with and to your</u>
<u>children</u> at home <u>every day</u>. It makes such a huge difference to their development of deeper reading skills and their love of books if this special time is shared at home.

Wishing you a good weekend.

TELEPHONE: 020 8560 0965

E-MAIL: office@springgrove.hounslow.sch.uk head@ springgrove.hounslow.sch.uk

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY

SEP 30-OCT 2 - YEAR 6 BIKEABILITY TRAINING

OCT 31 - INDIVIDUAL/FAMILY PHOTOGRAPH DAY

NOV 12 - PARENTS EVENING (4PM-6PM)

NOV 13 - PARENTS EVENING (5PM-8PM)

DEC 10 - KS1 NATIVITY PLAY

DEC 13 - EARLY YEARS FESTIVE SINGALONG @ 9.15AM

DEC 12 - CHRISTMAS LUNCH

DEC 17 - CAROL CONCERT (Y3, 4 & 5)@ 2.300M

DEC 18 - END OF YEAR CLASS PARTIES

DEC 19 - LAST DAY OF TERM (SCHOOL ENDS AT 1.30PM)

For the period 20th to 26th September

Class	Attendance	Punctuality No of lates
Nursery	-	-
Reception	7 th	2
Year 1	2 nd	2 0
Year 2		? 0
Year 3 - Apple	6 th	3
Year 3 - Lime	4 th	3
Year 4	5 th	7
Year 5	-	-
Year 6	3 rd	2

A huge 'Well done' to Year 1 & 2 for excellent attendance and punctuality this week.

TW7 4HB